From: planningweb

To: Espinosa, Kim; Lee, Jessie
Subject: FW: Site Plan Review #544
Date: Monday, April 22, 2024 11:56:58 AM

From: Amy de Avor <

Sent: Monday, April 22, 2024 10:29 AM
To: planningweb <planningweb@cityofmerced.org>
Subject: Site Plan Review #544

To whom it may concern:
Merced City Site Plan Review Committee,

We live with our four children at_, which is located
directly behind the Church of the Nazarene (Bear Creek Community Church). We strongly
object to this project for the following reasons:

1. The findings in Section 20.58.070 of the Zoning Code cannot be made. Specifically,
subsection (C) requires a showing that “the location for the wireless communication facility
minimizes the visibility of the facility from residentially zoned property.” This huge tower will
absolutely be visible from our home as well as from the homes of our neighbors; in fact, it will
shade our yard, block our views and ruin our property values. Additionally, the City must find
that “all reasonable opportunities to locate the facility or to co-locate the facility on an existing
structure have been exhausted by the applicant and are not feasible,” and that “sites near the
project area, which are poorly suited for other forms of development, are unavailable for use
by the wireless communication facility.” (Subsections E and F) Where is the evidence that this
analysis occurred? It has not been provided to us. The City cannot act without thoroughly and
fairly considering this information.

2. The public notice does not specify which CEQA exemption is being relied upon, so it is
impossible to determine if the exemption actually applies to this project. In addition, a
categorial exemption will not apply when there are “unusual circumstances” creating the
reasonable possibility of significant environmental effects. The construction and operation of a
cell phone tower within feet of our home is reasonably possible to have significant aesthetic
and public safety (fire) impacts, among others.

We urge you to deny this site plan review. This is simply the wrong location for this project.

Jason and Amy Verrinder

Sent from OQutlook

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Merced -- DO NOT CLICK on links or
open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]








